

# HISTORICAL PRESERVATION COMMITTEE MINUTES

#### REGULAR MEETING

Wednesday, August 7, 2019 @ 6:30 pm

The Kure Beach Historical Preservation Committee held its regular meeting on Wednesday, August 7, 2019. A quorum of members was present and Attorney Jim Eldridge attended.

## **P&Z MEMBERS PRESENT**

Chairman Craig Galbraith Member Bill Moore Member Robert Young Member David Garceau Member Kenneth Richardson

#### P&Z MEMBERS ABSENT

#### STAFF PRESENT

Nancy Avery, Town Clerk John Batson, Building Inspector Mandy Sanders, Deputy Town Clerk

#### 1. CALL TO ORDER

Chairman Galbraith called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm.

## 2. APPROVAL OF AGENDA

MOTION – Member Richardson made a motion to approve the agenda as presented SECOND – Vice Chairman Moore VOTE - Unanimous

VOIE - Unanimous

# 3. APPROVAL OF MEETING MINUTES:

• July 9, 2019 Regular Meeting

MOTION – Member Young made a motion to approve the minutes from the July 9, 2019 special meeting

SECOND - Member Garceau

VOTE - Unanimous

#### **OLD BUSINESS**

Chairman Galbraith stated one of the issues that has come up several times for the Commission is call in for meetings. Even if it is not recommended can the Commission still make a motion to allow a member of the Commission to call in? Does the Town Council currently allow call in for meetings and does the Town Council vote?

Attorney Eldridge commented there is currently no rule of law. The UNC School of Government frowns upon voting and he would recommend the Commission consider this. If the School of Government doesn't recommend then there is a risk the Commission may be taking. He does not believe being present is accomplished by electronic needs but will do more research on this subject.



# HISTORICAL PRESERVATION COMMITTEE MINUTES

## REGULAR MEETING

Wednesday, August 7, 2019 @ 6:30 pm

Town Clerk Avery stated the Town Council does currently allow call in and voting via telephone.

MOTION-Vice Chairman Moore made a motion to table the Commission having the authority to call in to meetings for the Historical Preservation Commission to the September meeting SECOND- Member Young VOTE- Unanimous

#### **NEW BUSINESS**

1. Introductions to UNCW interns Chairman Craig Galbraith stated:

- Kure Beach has two interns from the Master of Public Administration program at UNCW
- The program has a requirement to do an internship with a local public agency or a nonprofit
- The internship is full academic credit with 20 hours per week for 15 weeks
- 300 hours over the whole fall semester
- The Interns won't have to be present at Town hall at all times to receive the credit
- The interns will attend the Commission meetings and public hearings
- Interns will write the analysis and write the report provided by the State Government
- The intern for the HPC is Joe Donohoe who has already received the model study

# UNCW Intern Joe Donohoe stated:

- Currently studying at UNCW as a graduate student
- Majored in Political science for his bachelor degree
- He has worked at fort fisher for over a year and is very familiar with the area
- He is looking forward to the task and feels it will be very rewarding

# UNCW Intern Gloria stated:

- Majored in Political Science for her undergrad at UNCW
- This is her second year in the MBA program with a concentration in Urban Policy and Planning

Chairman Galbraith stated Gloria will be the P&Z intern and will be working on two main projects. One project will be a green study by researching other communities in the State of NC to see what programs communities offer or polices the communities have in place. The other project will be the allowable businesses categories. The P&Z Commission needs to identify each item that is not allowed in the community.

The members of the Historical Preservation Commission introduced themselves to the interns.



# HISTORICAL PRESERVATION COMMITTEE MINUTES

#### REGULAR MEETING

Wednesday, August 7, 2019 @ 6:30 pm

Mayor Bloszinsky stated he is delighted to have the interns assist the Town in this effort. The Town Council looks forward to receiving value from you and hope to do the same in return. Please keep in mind at times the Town Council may have to scale back the ideas you bring forward to protect the citizens. The programs you come up with are always meant to serve the community. The citizens should never have to struggle with the processes the Town Council puts into place.

Chairman Galbraith would like to have a recommendation for the Town Council by the end of the fall semester.

MOTION- Vice Chairman Moore made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:58 p.m.

SECOND- Member Garceau

**VOTE- Unanimous** 

ATTEST: 11 Jaidy Jaiden

Craig Galbraith, Chairman

NOTE: These are action minutes reflecting items considered and actions taken by Historical Preservation Commission. These minutes are not a transcript of the meeting. A recording of the meeting is available on the town's website under government>planning and zoning.